
  

Thoughts from Anne. . .  

I planted with my granddaughters this weekend. What a 
fun experience to have! My mom has several flower-
beds and gardens at her home and this year, she gifted 
one of her flowerbeds to the girls. They could plant 
whatever they wanted, wherever they wanted. It is 
their responsibility to work, water and love this garden. 
The bed is a good-sized garden. Last weekend, it was 
covered with leaves and old, dead vines and such. You 
could totally tell that it had been a long winter. That 
didn’t stop the girls! They were ready to work. The  
Easter Bunny had brought them gardening supplies, so 
they brought over kid sized rakes, hoes, and shovels. 
They had gardening gloves and watering cans. They  
began by pulling weeds, one after the other. Then they 
started hoeing the soil. They worked for hours without 
stopping. It was amazing to see them so absorbed in their work. They could see the end 
result and yet they were still in the preparation stages. Darby spent the evening drawing 
out the plans, picking flower colors and vegetables she likes. We took the girls to the 
greenhouse and they each grabbed a box and began selecting their flowers. They had me 
so excited! I wanted to buy every plant in the space. Darby was explaining her vision and 
Hazely nodded and carried flower after flower, as though she completely understood 
what was to come. We returned to the garden and began digging holes and sticking in 
flowers. We created ruts for seeds and dropped them in. We sprinkled the ground with 
water. I cannot tell you how much fun it was not only to develop this plan, but then to 
see our first seeds sprout from the dirt! Incredible! The girls beamed with excitement 
and so did I!  

Just think about our Creator. He has this amazing 
vision in YOU! He could see you before you were 
seeded or sprouted. He purposely picked you, chose 
you, set you apart. He was giddy with excitement to 
see you come together and bloom. He pours into 
your goodness and riches. He tends to your needs 
and rejoices in your growth. He is excited for you and 
because of you, all the while, letting his Son shine 
through you! He makes you beautiful. 

My prayer is that you will get some outside time 
where you can reflect on God’s excitement for you 
and let him fertilize your spirit! May the warmer 
weather, the sprouting of spring and God’s goodness 
brighten your petals.  

Blessings! 
Anne 
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Dates  

to Remember. . . 

May 2018 

3    Fellowship Luncheon 

3    SAM Golf 

6    Meet the Pastors 

10 Farmers House 

15 Retirees 

17 Fellowship Luncheon 

20 Brunch Out Bunch 

24 Farmers House 

29 SAM Singers 

 

 

 

 

Senior Aerobics-M,W,F @9:00 

Sam’s Golf-Thursdays @ 4:30 

Prayer Shawl Ministry-Monday 
nights & Wednesday mornings 

Bingo-Wednesdays @ 3:30 

Blankets of Hope-2nd Tuesday 
@ 9:30 

Mah Jongg-Tuesdays 1-4 pm 

Keyboard Class-Thursdays 11:15 

Bridge-Mondays @ 5 pm 

Pickle Ball-T, W, Th at 3:15 

 

Anne Bartholow, Director of 
Senior Adult Ministries 
(816) 741-2972 ext 202 

annebartholow@plattewoodschurch.org 

Platte Woods UMC 

7310 NW Prairie View Road 

Platte Woods, Mo 64151 

mailto:annebartholow@plattewoodchurch.org
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Plan to join us as we enjoy lunch and fellowship on Thursday, May 
3 & 17 at 12:00 noon in the Dining Hall. The lunch is $5.00 and  
consists of soup and a sandwich or a sandwich and a salad.  We 
have a dessert with each lunch. Please plan to stay for Games   
immediately following. 

Mission: Making new disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 

Vision: leading people to follow Jesus. 

        

 

Please plan to join us as we travel to Broadway Bistro     
Restaurant on May 20. We meet in front of the Worship 
Center at noon.  Thank you, Connie, for taking us to 
these special restaurants to enjoy each other as we eat a 
meal together. Please call Anne to let us know you plan 
to join us! 

 

 

 

Sam Games are played directly after 
the Fellowship Luncheon on the May 3 
& 17.   We are meeting in the Room 
210. We are currently playing Mexican 
Train.  Usually, we start around 1:00pm. 

Pillowcase 
 Ministry  

We need people to sew, pin, cut, iron and put pillowcases in bags. 
There is a job for everyone. You may take the al-
ready cut and ready to go pillowcases home.  Con-
tact Anne for any questions. 

 

 

 

 

May is starting off with performances. Rehearsals will 
resume on May 29 at 2:00 pm in the Music Suite. 

PERFORMANCE DATES are:  May 8, 15, and 22nd, July 3, 
17 and 24, November 6, 13, and 20 and at 2:30 and 3:30 
PM 

After I confirm dates/times with the six properties that 
we perform for, I will put that line up in your books. 

Due to VBS and the SAM's Cruise, there will be no      
Rehearsal on July 10 and July 31. 

 Call the Director Ray Hurt, at 816-471-2531 if you have 
any questions. 

 
 

Blankets of Hope meet in room 209 at 9:30 am on the second 

Tuesday of the month. We are looking for people to help us with a 

heart for helping others. Please consider joining 

us to help with this project. Call Patricia Dunn at 

816-308-5971 for more details. If you know   

anyone who would be encouraged by receiving a 

blanket of hope, please pick one up outside the 

prayer room. 
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Come and enjoy an afternoon of 

Mah Jongg. We meet in room 210 at 

1:00 pm on Tuesdays. Bring a friend 

and learn together.  It is so nice to 

have everyone together and to  

stimulate your brain, too!  

  

 

 

 

 

Prayer Shawl members are wonderful servants of 

the Lord and they meet on Mondays at 6:30 pm and 

on Wednesdays at 10 am in room 209. Come to knit 

or crochet a prayer shawl and fellowship with     

others. If you have always 

wanted to learn, this is the 

time to come. There are 

many teachers in this 

group to help those 

wanting to start a new  

adventure.     

  

 

Keyboard Class will meet every Thursday at  

11:15 am.  Come and experience FREE lessons.  

This group meets in 257. 

Summer  
Scrapbooking Event! 

 

Attention all scrap bookers and card makers: 
Keep your eyes out for the ñSummer         
Scrapbooking Eventò! Rita Menendez, Malinda 
Jeffries, and I are planning a Friday night and all 
day Saturday event full of food, fellowship, and 
fun. Please watch for details in the near future!!!! 

SAM’s GOLF 
 

Golf is starting on Thursday, May 3.  We meet 
at 4:30pm at Shiloh Springs.  Plan to come and 
enjoy the fellowship and mainly the exercise. 
Please invite friends and other family members 
to join in.  Please call or text Kim Bartholow early on Thursday to let him 
know you will be there.  Kim’s number is 816-805-4790. 

Hope & Healing Support Group  
Does life have you feeling wilted?  

 
Drop by the Hope & Healing Support Group on 
Thursdays at 6:30 p.m. to be refreshed. Experience a 
space where spiritual and emotional healing are a 
priority. Each week in May we will practice         
mindfulness, share with each other one new joke 
and learn one new stress relief technique. No      
registration required. Join us in room 213.  

Right Now Wednesdays 

May 2, 9, 16 & 23 at 6:15 p.m. 
 

These gatherings are designed to meet you where 
you are, right now. The classes will connect you to 
our community through open conversation,    
devotion, prayer and service. Drop in any 
Wednesday. Childcare is available only with a 
reservation (childcare@plattewoodschurch.org).  

 
Right Now Classes also meet on Sunday mornings at 9:15 and 10:45. 

Meet the Pastors 
You are invited to have a “getting to know you”     
conversation with your pastors on Sunday, May 6  at 
noon in the Studio.  Ask questions, learn more about   
programs, find out how to get involved and more. No 
registration required. Contact Brian Ford at 
bnford2635@gmail.com for more information. 
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Join in the fun for BINGO on Wednesday’s 
at 3:30pm in room 209.  We laugh a lot 
and get so excited over the prizes. Come 
and join us for an afternoon of fun. Thank 
you to all who come and play for those 

fantastic, exciting prizes. See you Wednesdays.  

 

       Breakfast for lunch! Yum! 

 

Retirees will meet on Tuesday, May 15 at noon in the Dining Hall. 

Ham, sausage and bacon will be provided. Please bring a side 

dish. Please plan to bring your laughs and smiles as we will be 

playing group games. Call Anne Bartholow with any questions.  

VBS 
July 9-13 

Morning & Evening Sessions 
  

Registration is now open for children and youth 
& adult volunteers at 

plattewoodschurch.org/vbs. 
 

Volunteers needed: 
shepherds, kitchen,   
recreation, crafts,   
check-in & more! 

 
Sign up today! 

Pub Theology 
 

Pub Theology is an informal      
discussion group that meets on 
Monday evenings at the Peanut in 
the Picture Hills Shopping Center 
at 7:00 p.m.  For more information 
contact Stan Shipman
(stanshipman@prodigy.net).  

 

 

May 10 & 24 we will meet in 
front of the Worship Center 
at 9:30am.  We will shuttle 
up to Farmers House Barn 
to do numerous jobs. We sit 
at tables and help with the 
needs of the store. We   
return around noon. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
New at PWUMC! Search for Platte Woods United Methodist Church at one of the podcast providers above.         

You will find weekly sermons and conversations about topics we're touching on during worship.                             
For more information, go to the worship page at plattewoodschurch.org/worship.  

mailto:stanshipman@prodigy.net
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Bp059-LAxnv9iNrAi-0dy-5qVSDqUxG9zTnjA5d_UbPbr6eC3NqtfrWOFkfOwYDmTWbBkf1FGWB5HkiyTRAsp8kWaRmWE6cVp8akMIiZzgbwxw3SkG5mOsX1LyhJ-bMac8-0AYOXWrcECrgUmzEcdcrYmgilcaiLGlyX45rYrB0=&c=vFuHSmQchEhfYiRw3g9ndC16vbTql8ZVqnKsg0Cu95v4X677CD0gg


 

 

Pickle Ball is a paddle sport that 

combines elements of badminton, 

tennis, and table tennis. 2, 3, or 4 

players use solid paddles to hit a 

ball much like a whiffle ball 

over the net. Pickle Ball is 

growing in popularity.  

Why not give it a try? 

Beginners class is on Tues-

day at 3:15-5:15 in the gym. 

Contact Mark Harpst 

(markharpst@att.net) to sign 

up for a time to play. 
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Bridge is on Monday nights 

from 5-7 pm in room 210.  

Please call Bev              

Poppenhagen or Anne Bartholow for more       

information. Please note this group welcomes all 

ages. Come and join 

the fun! The group is 

growing in numbers 

and in laughter.    

Experience is       

appreciated.  

 

 

Please help our local schools by collecting BOX TOPS 

for Education. You will find these labels on common 

foods and supplies. Please cut out the BOX TOP and 

bring them to Anne Bartholow.  She will disperse 

them.  Each label brought in is 10 cents for a local 

school.  This is a great way to give back to our commu-

nity and support our schools. They do expire, so make 

sure to bring 

them in as soon 

as you can. You 

can also bring 

in Campbell 

Soup labels to 

be distributed.  

A big thank you 

to all of you 

that have 

brought in your 

labels!   

Synergy SafeHaven      
Mission Collections  

April 29-May 13 
 Current Needs:  Umbrellas, Small 
Gift Cards ($5, $10, $15 from Quik 
Trip, Target, Dollar Tree, Walmart)

*Bring gift cards and umbrellas to the Connect Desk. 

In honor of Mother’s Day, consider sharing one of these items to help 
moms who have experienced domestic violence provide for their children. 

May 2, 9, 16 & 23  

6:15 p.m. 

This four-week group focuses on highlighting your spiritual gifts, talents 
and personality. You will be equipped to serve and connect in and through 

our community at Platte Woods.  
Please register at plattewoodschurch.org/connect. 

Childcare is available with reservation only at  
childcare@plattewoodschurch.org 

      Friday Morning Menôs Group 
All men are invited to join the Friday 
Morning Menôs Group each week at 7 
a.m. Youôll find thoughtful discussion and 
a warm welcome. For more information,  
contact  Sam Adams 
(samadams.kc@gmail.com).  
 

The group meets in the downstairs caf®. The main church doors are 
locked at 7 a.m., so please park and enter from the downstairs 
southeast parking lot & door. 

PWUMC Legacy Golf         
Tournament    

Shiloh Springs Golf Club 
Sunday, June 3 at 1:30 

Recruit a team or come by yourself and join a group. All are 
welcome. Enjoy a fun afternoon while raising funds for the 
Platte Woods Endowment. For cost and registration, go to 
plattewoodschurch.org/golf or pick up a flyer at the Connect 
desk to fill out. Hole sponsors and volunteers are needed.  

PWUMC Daily Devotionals 
plattewoodschurch.org/

devotionals 

Closed Captioning 
Available at our 10:45 
Traditional Service  
in the sanctuary. 

http://store.pickleballcentral.com/ProductDetails.asp?ProductCode=PL07
mailto:samadams.kc@gmail.com

